VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE
COUNCIL MEETING
December 18, 2015

Mayor Bowman opened the December 18, 2015 council meeting at 12:00pm.

Roll Call: Present as the special meeting of council was Rothenbuhler, Campbell, Long, Opelt and Schuerman.
Others present John Lockard and the Clerk.

ORDINANCE 1545—ORDINANCE TO MAKE TEMPORARY APPROPRIATIONS FOR CURRENT
EXPENSES AND OTHER EXPENDITURES OF THE VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE, STATE OF OHIO,
DURNG THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2016. 2" READING

Opelt moved to suspend the rules and Long seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Opelt moved to pass Ordinance 1545 and Rothenbuhler seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

ORDINANCE 1546—ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT FOR CONSTRUCTION,
MAINTENANCE, AND OPERATION OF A WATER PROJECT BETWEEN THE VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE,
WOOD COUNTY AND THE OHIO WATER DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY AND DECLARING AN
EMERGENCY. 2" READING

Rothenbuhler moved to suspend the rules, and Opelt seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
Long moved to pass Ordinance 1545 and Schuerman seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

There was discussion with regards to the downtown lighting and the color glow that the lights will put out.
Lockard explained the differences between the 3000k, 4000k and 5000k. Campbell asked Lockard if he could
contact the company and set up a time to bring in samples of the lighting for those to view and then decide.
Lockard stated that he would get a hold of the gentleman that he has been in contact with to try and set
something up before the next council meeting. Mayor declared that there was not a consensus on the coloring
of the lights the village should go with. Therefore, the ordering of the lights has been tabled until samples are
seen and will be decided on at the next council meeting, scheduled for January 5, 2016.

Mayor Bowman adjourned the meeting at 12.25 pm.



